

The greeting of the Chairman of Russian National Committee CIGRE Andrey MUROV

to the participants of the meeting of D1.52 WG

Dear colleagues!

On behalf of Russian National Committee CIGRE I am glad to greet the participants of the D1.52 WG meeting in Moscow.

The problem of moisture measurement in transformer oil is as old as paper-oil insulation – more than 100 years, but it is important. Technologies of measuring devices are constantly developing – various operation principles are used.

The task of the Working Group is to understand on the basis of practical testing experience in a number of countries how to measure the moisture content of transformer oil.

The results will give valuable information on evaluating methods for humidity assessment and will serve as basis for values to be used in practice by Grid Companies all over the world.

I wish you fruitful discussions and effective work in Russia, rich in scientific traditions. Hopefully you will enjoy an excellent impression from visiting Moscow – the heart of Russia.

Best regards,

Andrey MUROV